
Dates for your diary 

Start of Autumn Term (1) 

Wednesday 4th September 
2024 

 

End of Autumn Term (1) 

Friday 25th October 2024 

 

Start of Autumn Term (2) 

Monday 4th November 2024 

 

End of Autumn Term (2) 

Friday 20th December 2024 

 

Yearly Inset Days 

14th October 2024 

6th January 2025 

24th February 2025 

22nd April 2025 

27th June 2025 

23rd July 2025 

 

Please view page two of the 
Newsletter for further term 

dates. 

Pennoweth News 
Friday 4th October 2024 

Hello and welcome back to another edition of our Pennoweth News.  

Another superb week has taken place here at Pennoweth. Our wonderful PTA hosted a Sensory walk yesterday 
where a series of different ‘surfaces’ were created for our children to touch, feel and explore as they made their 
way through the trail. It was well attended and enjoyed by a number of our community. A huge thank you from all 
of us to our PTA for hosting and delivering the event. 

Earlier this week, we had the Screech Owl Sanctuary visit for our Year 3’s and 4’s as part of their current topic 
Predator. They met a number of different creatures big and small. There was even a bit of a stir when one of the 
owls decided to poop on our floor! Luckily enough, we were well prepared for this and it was cleared and sorted 
ahead of our usual busy lunchtime! 

Finally, our local Police Community Officer PC Kirsty, was once again delivering workshops to our children. She is 
a welcome sight here at Pennoweth, and we love having her help us at the beginning and at the end of the day to 
welcome and say good bye to all our children and parents. 

Without any further delay, lets have a look at what has been going on around the school. 

Keystage One 

Year 1 have enjoyed learning all about the 5 senses this week in Science! By the end of the learning, the children 
could identify all 5 senses, and which parts of the body are used with each sense. The children have also been 
developing their math skills by using part-whole models to partition numbers.  

Year 2 really enjoyed our trip into Redruth town this week, where we visited William Murdoch’s house, a beautiful 
mural of William Murdoch and ticked off one of our experiences as we visited Rowe’s bakery. There was even 
time for every child to pay for their own cookie and have an opportunity to experience paying for a product. The 
children are now using their writing skills to write a diary recalling the events and how much they enjoyed the trip. 

Keystage Two 

It has been a very busy but exciting week in Lower Keystage Two this week!  

They concluded their Predator project with a visit from Screech Owl Sanctuary. During the talk, they met a barn 
owl called ‘Hannah’; ‘Wheatley’ the tawny owl and polecats ‘Mork’ & ‘Mindy’. For each animal, the children learned 
about their diet and their specific features that help them to hunt and kill prey.  

Their new project, Mighty Metals, was launched with a Love To Investigate science experiment – Can you block 
magnetism? Following this, they experienced a DT morning where they learned about mechanisms, including axles, 
cams and followers, and how they work together to create movement. In small groups, children then created their 
own mechanisms, showing great communication and teamwork.  

Today, Year 3 pupils visited Redruth Library for a poetry workshop which encouraged a love for words, enabling 
children to create their own poems. This experience will benefit the children as they begin a poetry unit in writing 
next week! 

In years 5 and 6 this week, we have finished our incredible mystery narratives! Children have been trying to create 
suspense in their writing and have made us feel very tense. Lots of children have also managed to fit our ‘word 
spot’ word bombinate into their writing. We are at the end of our topic ‘Darwin’s Delights’ which we ended with 
an amazing investigation trying to extract DNA from strawberries! Children accurately followed a method and, if 
done correctly, were able to extract and see the DNA in the strawberry plant. We also spent some time this week 
discussing whether selective breeding in animals, especially dogs, was a morally right thing to do and whether 
animals should be allowed to evolve without human interference. What an amazing few lessons we have had! 

School Lunches 

Week beginning  07/10/24 

(Week 2 choices from the Spring/
Summer Term Menu) 

Chartwells meal menu is on the 
school website 

Our phase email addresses are: 

eyfs@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Nursery and Reception) 

KS1@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 1 and 2) 

lowerKS2@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 3 and 4) 

upperKS2@pennoweth.cornwall.sch.uk (for Years 5 and 6) 

We are safe.  We feel loved.  We take responsibility.  We are always learning.  We are ready. 

@PennowethS 



Key Upcoming Dates for your Diaries 

Autumn 1 

Tuesday 8th October  

Early Years and Keystage 1 Harvest Festival visit @ St An-
drews Church 

Friday 11th October 

Year 3 and Year 4 Harvest Festival visit @ St Andrews 
Church 

Monday 14th October 

INSET DAY—SCHOOL CLOSED TO PUPILS  

Monday 21st October  

Police Workshop for Years 5 & 6 (In School)  

Tuesday 22nd October 

EHH Parent Coffee Morning (9:00am in School) 

Wednesday 23rd October  

Year 1 visit to the Mosely Museum 

Thursday 24th October  

PTA Disco 



Important Updates regarding Attendance 

There are 175 non-school days in a year and 190 school days each year. 



Key Upcoming Days 

Developmental Language Disorder (DLD) affects, on average, 2 children in eve-
ry class of 30. Children with DLD have difficulty understanding what people 
say to them, and struggle to articulate their ideas and feelings. DLD is 7 times 
more common than Autism, but hardly anyone has heard of it. Find out more by 
visiting radld.org. 

 



Key Upcoming Dates from our PTA 

 



A Diary entry from our Keystage One Gardening Club 

After changing into our work clothes,  we sat and talked about the potatoes that we dug up last week, whilst 
we ate our snacks. We then asked the children hwo they had enjoyed their potatoes from last weeks session. 
 
"I had mine with Jacket potato" said Sol 

"I mushed mine into a jacket potato with cheese and beans" said Georgie 

"I planted mine in my garden because it was way too small!" exclaimed Piran 

"I had mine as mash potato with cheese, beans and cucumber" said Leo 
 
Then we headed to the polytunnel.  Some of us chose to do litter picking,  whilst the others helped 
Mrs.Mallaber to start the weeding.  Wow! What a job. 

 
There were so many weeds and leaves. Autumn has really taken a hold. Whilst weeding the second plot we were 
surprised to find, hidden in the weeds, some onions! 

 
" I remember planting these" Sol told his friends. 

 
Unfortunately they hadn't grown very big and some of them had disappeared (or been enjoyed and eaten by lit-
tle animals) but the children weeding all managed to  find one to take home. 

 
Some of the litter pickers came back now to swap jobs and decided to water the plants. Although it was only 
the plants inside that needed it! The outside plants have had their fair share of water recently. 
 

Before long it was time to head back in and wash our hands before 
home time. 



Our DNA 
Everything we do in school is shaped by our Pennoweth DNA statements.  Each week each phase team identifies one child 
who has done a fantastic job of demonstrating each strand of the DNA.  Well done to all the children below. 

We are safe. 
We feel loved. 

We take responsibility. 
We are always learning. 

We are ready. 

Congratulations to our stars of the week from each class!  Well done everyone! 

 

Quality Year R, y1 and Y2 Year 3&4 Year 5&6 
 Safe Reuban (Tintagel) 

Tapiwa (Tintagel) 

Albie  (Restormel) 

Jack (Restormel) 

Sol (Newlyn) 

Aliza (Pendeen) Lochlan (Geevor) 

Loved Georgie (Mevagissey) Georgie (Pendeen) Braxon (Poldark) 

Responsible 

 

Cowen (Porthcurno) Lyra (Godrevy) Aela (Geevor) 

Learning 

  

Jago  (Gwithian) Mia (Godrevy) Emmie (Levant) 

 Ready Coby (Gwithian) Rosen (Lizard) Khian (Poldark) 

 

Pendennis 

Daily Awards 

Tintagel 

Elsie 

Restormel 

Luca 

Porthcurno  

Darcy H 

Gwithian 

Seb 

Newlyn 

Harper 

Mevagissey 

Logan 

Pendeen 

Olivia 

Godrevy 

Jamie 

Lizard 

Poppy A 

Levant 

Jakob 

Geevor 

Joseph 

Poldark 

Blaise 

 



Reading Stars! 

 

 

James (Reception) 

Gracie (Year 1) 

04/10/24 C.Andrews 

C.Andrews 
04/10/24 



Attendance 

 

 

 

 
 We aim for all our children to have 

at least 96% attendance throughout 
the year.   

Overall attendance for this week was  

95.7% 

See below for the attendance for each 
class last week. 

Pendennis 98.6% 

Tintagel 87.2% 

Restormel 99.6% 

Porthcurno 88.3% 

Gwithian 97.2% 

Newlyn 96% 

Mevagissey 98.5% 

Pendeen 92.1% 

Lizard 95.2% 

Godrevy 99.4% 

Levant 100% 

Geevor 99.3% 

Poldark 93.1% 

Congratulations Pendennis, Restormel, Newlyn, Mevagissey, 
Godrevy, Levant & Geevor class!  

Unauthorised Exceptional Leave of Absence Information 

The law requires parents to ensure their children receive an efficient full 
time education, and every minute of every day is important. Please help 
them not to miss any of the valuable time. 

We hope that when you read the information outlined on our website, you 
will consider that your child’s education is too important to take on  

holidays during term time. 

If an unauthorised leave of absence is taken, this may incur a penalty  

notice being issued under Section 444A and 444B of the education Act 
1996. This carries a fine of £60 if paid within 21 days or £120 if paid after 
this but within 28 days. Failure to pay the penalty notice will result in 
Court action. 

Unauthorised Late Information 

If your child is arriving late—after the register has closed at 8:50am it will 
be coded as a U which, is an unauthorised late mark. If your child ac-
crues 10 unauthorised late marks within 100 sessions (10 weeks) you will be  

committing an offence under the Education Act 1996. 

The School may refer the matter to Cornwall Council who may decide to 
take legal action against you, issuing a penalty notice under section 444A 
and 444B of the Education Act 1996. This carries a fine of £60 per child, 
per parent if paid within 21 days or £120 if paid after this but within 28 
days. Failure to pay the  penalty notice will result in Court action.  

Persistent absences/unauthorised lates, not authorised by the school, may 
result in a prosecution in the Magistrates Court,  leading to fines up to 
£2500 and/or custodial sentences. 



Online Safety Update 
 

 

 



Attendance Support 
 

 

 



Further News and Announcements 
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